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Look what‘s sprouted in our MoHud
member garden. To find who these sweet new

blossoms are, look for their story
and photos on page 6 of this issue.

Spring Blooms Early!

TECH PARTY SCHEDULED See page 3

TECH RULES Revised at Roundtable See pages 3 & 5

SOLO Info from Russ See page 4

Catch up on Meeting discussions See page 9

In This Month’s KnockOff...
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GENE TRICOZZIREREPORT
I had intended to open with the

completion of my report on the
National Convention but because I

just got back from the NeDiv Roundtable there are more
important issues to discuses.

The most important issues, in light of annual tech
fast approaching, are those discussed in the Tech
seminar. There are changes that will come up in tech
that you may have missed in the GCR and Fastrack. To
start, window safety nets “shall be equipped with a
quick-release device and when released it shall fall
down, thus not having to be flipped up on the roof.”
Some have suggested the net have a quick release both
top and bottom in the event you find yourself on your
roof.

For Showroom Stock, roll cages now require two
side tubes connecting the front and rear hoops across
both door openings. NASCAR-style side protection or
one bar bisecting another to form an ‘X’. Roll cage
padding must be of non-resilient material. Jack Hanifan
is working to have this new padding available for
purchase at Tech Party. There is also a requirement for

a Helmet Medical Tag attached to the helmet as the form
of medical information required for entry in an event.
We hope to have these tags available at Tech. Sorry for
the late notice on these changes but Tech will try hard to
work with us on this and issue tech stickers with “fix by
next” if possible.

As a reminder, Fuel Test Ports are required. Helmets
must be SA2000 or newer and annual inspections will
be good for one year (12 months). The Annual tech page
of your log book will include the seatbelt expiration date
so Tech can verify they have been updated when required.

The night finished with a buffet dinner at The Buffalo
Transportation Pierce Arrow Museum. The facility was
first rate with tons of automotive memorabilia and fine
examples of the Mark as well as other significant makes
that every enthusiast enjoys seeing.

As a reminder submissions to the KO should be e-
mailed to Lisa Hanifan and the deadline is the 15th of the
month.

I do look forward to any input.
Gene

Annual Tech Party
The 2007 Tech Party will be held on

SASASASASATURDTURDTURDTURDTURDAAAAAYYYYY,,,,,     APRIL 7APRIL 7APRIL 7APRIL 7APRIL 7th

at  Bob Karl’s Sales & Service
2791 6th Avenue Troy, NY

1 PM1 PM1 PM1 PM1 PM
THIS IS THE DAY BEFORE EASTER, A CHANGE FROM THE ORIGINAL PLANNED DATE.

Hot Dogs, hamburgers and beverages will be provided by the Region. Read your GCR, bring your
shop manual, Suit and Helmet.  Check your belts, etc

BOB KARL’S IS OPEN FOR BUSINESS THAT MORNING, SO PLEASE DO NOT ARRIVE EARLY.
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SOLO Co-Chair
Report
by Russ Burckhard

April 2007

We are gearing up for the start of the 2007 season.
As of this writing we are still waiting for confirmation
of the sites for this year’s schedule. Our first points
events will be at Adirondack Community College. Prior
to the first event we will be hosting a school on April
28th followed by event one on the 29th  The new display
and updated timing software has been ordered as well
as a few other necessary items to keep the program run-
ning smoothly. The van will be serviced and inspected
prior to the first event. Our Specialty Worker Chiefs are
ready to go.

· Burt Huiest will continue to do Course Design.
· Tom Hanson will head up Tech.
· Byron and Danielle O’Hara make sure everyone is

Registered.
· Matt Zacharewicz makes sure everyone works as

Worker Chief.
· Arne Beebe makes sure we are safe as our Safety

Steward.
· Eric Smith is taking over for me in Timing and Scoring.
· And our all around go to guy, DJ McArdle is there

for whatever is needed.
· Bruce Kosakoski is Co-Chair and will fill in as

needed.

· There are others interested in helping out this year
and we will do what we can to find them
something to do.
With all of this help, I am confident that we will

have another successful season.
To help speed up registration, we are looking into

doing annual tech. This will be available to Mohud
members. We will need to work out, and document, some
details before we officially start this program. I also heard
from Jamie Cahill and he will be coming home for his
leave from Iraq sometime in April. He is hopeful that
we will have an event during the time he is home so that
he can have a little “play time” before he ships back
overseas.

Russ
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Latest News from the
COMPETITION CORNER...
Jack Hanifan

2007 April Competition Report

First, and most importantly, there was a typo in
the last issue; SA 95 helmets are NOT acceptable this
year.  I left the word not out last month; all helmets
must be SA 2000 or newer.  Only two drivers caught
the error- thanks to Dave Austin and TJ for pointing
it out. Remember, helmets must have a Snell SA
sticker, Snell M helmets do not comply. Please read
GCR section 9.4.1.c   on page 88 of your GCR. I will
try to have some of the compliant roll cage material
available at tech.

New Classes – There will be several new classes
this year, Formula 1000 which will be designated as

FB, FSCCA will be a separate class this year desig-
nated as FE. A new Improved Touring class will be
ITR and we will add a new Prepared Category.  B and
D Prepared will be the first two classes in this cat-
egory.  Some IT cars may be eligible for the Prepared
Category. Super Touring – ST- will be a new addition
to the Touring Category.

One last note, tech inspectors will be placing an
emphasis on enforcing GCR section 9.3.18.D, which
can be found on page 74. Remember to bring your
suit and helmet to the tech party so you can get your
2007 helmet sticker.

SARASARASARASARASARATTTTTOGA AUTOGA AUTOGA AUTOGA AUTOGA AUTO MUSEUMO MUSEUMO MUSEUMO MUSEUMO MUSEUM
presents

“““““Born 2 Ride - America On 2 WheelsBorn 2 Ride - America On 2 WheelsBorn 2 Ride - America On 2 WheelsBorn 2 Ride - America On 2 WheelsBorn 2 Ride - America On 2 Wheels”””””
OPENS MARCH 18, 2007

and on

Sunday, May 20th
A special salute to motorcycles

Saratoga Automobile Museum’s Spring Auto Show
presented by Keeler Motor Car Company
at the Museum on the grounds of SPAC

Americade founder Bill Dutcher will be one of the Spring Auto Show’s
Grand Marshalls and hundreds of local motorcycle owners

will get the chance to show off their rides
at the Spa State Park’s ultimate car show.

Show Runs through July 22nd
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Spring  Arrivals!
There is something wonderful about springtime in

the Northeast, especially when it also brings baby arriv-
als. This past year or so our club has been blessed with
many new additions to more than a few MoHud familes.

Apparently this baby thing seems to be a trend in
the club for the past couple of years. We hope it will
continue to expand.

Treasurer, Chip Van Slyke and his wife Angie wel-
comed their daughter, Ana Marisol, into the world on
March 8, 2007 at 10:22 am, weighing 7 lbs. 10 oz. and
20.5 inches long. All are doing well. Angie’s Mom came
from Mexico to help out.

A MoHud family dynasty, the Sheridan’s, joyfully
welcomed twin boys into the world on February 28,
2007. Jim and Sandy Sheridan are the beaming par-
ents of Andrew James, 4 lbs. 4 oz. 17 inches; and Ian
Michael, 4 lbs. 2 oz., 17 1/4 inches long. Grandpa Jim
and Grandma Judy Sheridan as well as Uncle John
and Aunt Denni are more than a bit relieved to have
Sandy back on her feet with her two healthy, beautiful
bundles of joy.

Another MoHud family, Tom and Carol Campbell
who have more than a few grandchildren now welcomed
their newest, Amelia Joy, born on September 29, 2006.
They are also awaiting the additional arrival of a grand-
son expected this July. Carol wishes they all lived closer
but then she’d be even more worn out doing the
babysitting thing.

Last year, we introduced Gene and Glenda
Tricozzi’s granddaughter and Gene tells us another
grandchild is expected very soon. Glenda has been re-
doing one of their bedrooms for those times ahead when
they come for a visit.

We are also anxious to meet Elise Olivia Lendrum
who was introduced to everyone via the KO in the Feb.
KO. David and Kelly will hopefully be bringing her to
the races this summer.

It seems the races may be overrun with these babes
in the coming seasons. Hopefully more MoHud family
events will be planned in the future to encourage these
folks to bring these tikes and enjoy the never-ending
MoHud camraderie.

I do hope we will ALL have the pleasure of meeting
these sweet little babies in the very near future, before
they grow up and start their own families. Time sure
flys as we grow older. The next thing we know, we’re
looking at another generation to bring along the sport
we so truly love.

Amelia Joy Campbell

Ana Marisol
Van Slyke

Andrew James & Ian Michael Sheridan.
Or is it the other way around? Still not sure.
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, Inc.

Connect your employees desktop
to our printshop. 

20 Railroad Avenue • Albany, NY 12205
Phone: (518) 458-2909 • Fax: (518) 458-7118

info@pbrgraphics.com

Visit www.pbrgraphics.com for details

2007 NeDIV
Schedule

The Schedule is now available
on the internet site.

Here is the link you need to
access the information:
www.users.fast.net/

~nescca/schedule.pdf
We are unable to reprint here

due to the print size
of the PDF file.

It would unreadable if it
was reduced to fit our format.

7

Please Remember!
Let us know if you wish to receive the KnockOff via your email account.
Reducing mailing costs is the goal here. We need your help!

Please Remember!
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Monthly Membership Report 2/20/2007

have questions, please contact national as soon as
possible.

The file also contains member interest information
as a numerical code. My software does not read this
file yet. Future reports will contain the interest informa-
tion as did the old report based on the text data we
used to get from nationl.

Expired Memberships:
David Cromie Andrew Marsden
Dominic Karl Jared Obernesser
Maria Kroth Werner Scheeren
John Lecara John V. Sheridan
Claude P. Manna Patrick Stringer
Eric Marsden

If your name is on this list and you want to stay in
Mo-Hud, you need to check your renewal status. It
looks like there may be some major errors in this list. I’ll
be sending out e-mails to the folks for which I have an
address.

Name and Address Changes
This file breaks out the name and address changes

of existing members.

Prospects
This file contains all of the prospect information that

we used to receive via hard copy. I used to contact these
folks when I got the hard copy and will be doing so
again. There is no interest information in the file how-
ever.

I’d like to thank directory John Sheridan and Tom
Campbell for supporting the effort to get additional re-
porting from national.

WEBMASTER’S REPORT

Nothing much to report this month. A series of snow
blower failures, a broken hot water heater radiator pipe
and several critical work issues have kept me busy.
Still, I hope to get the Message Board software updated
some time this month.

Remember that we have an active and growing
message board at

http://www.mohud-scca.org/Discuss/phpBB2/
index.php with eighty eight registered users and over
1300 posts. Join the fun and interact with other Mo-
Hud members.
Dave Wachtel”Membership Chairman/
Webmaster”Mohawk Hudson Region, Sports Car
Club of America”webmaster@mohud-
scca.org”dwachtel@acmenet.net”http://www.mohud-
scca.org

New member report 2/20/07.  Please welcome these new
members to the region.

Name Joined City State Comm.
David P. Fortin 02/06/07 Slingerlands NY (518)439-4129(H)

DAVE@FREIGHTDISTRIBUTIONINC.COM
Ezekiel Wright 01/22/07 Greenwich NY (518)692-9796(H)

redskunk@gmail.com
There were 2 records printed.

Anniversary Report generated on: 02/20/07
Name Joined Years

February
Wayne G. Green 02/11/97 10
Jeff Lehner 02/20/02  5

March
Michael E. Bromirski 03/04/97 10
Aaron Allan Pulaski 03/13/97 10
Jeannette Udwary 03/19/97 10
Joseph D. Sell 03/05/02 5
There were 9 records printed.
There are 364 members in the region.

Errata:
Last month’s anniversary report contained a typo. I

accidentally deleted most of a line when formatting the
report and never noticed it.

My apologies to Wayne Green, who has been a
member for ten years, not five as was reported.

Jeff Lehner’s anniversary information was deleted
up to his tenure. Jeff has been a member for five years.

Welcome letter:
We will be implementing an automated welcome let-

ter to be sent to new members. Since we again have
interest information, we could develop individual letters
tailored to the new members particular interests. If the
Solo, Worker and Racing communities would like to come
up with some exemplars, it would be appreciated.

One of the keys to membership retention is to make
the new member feel that they are part of a friendly and
welcoming organization. Please help in this effort. We
need to both build the membership base and to retain
members. To thrive, we need to have the help of every-
one who is able to make a contribution. There isn’t a lot
of time in our busy lives but it’s our club and our collec-
tive responsibility to help it grow and prosper.

New Reports From National
National has added to the XLS reports that we receive.

New Members:
Dr. Steven Dweck Philip LePore
Charles F.Farrell Melisss Susan Litts
Lisa M. Farrell Ezekiel Wright
Walter J.Huber
This file is a little strange as I know that three people

on the list have been members for some time. If you
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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES

compete in 1 event from each participating event at LRP
earlier in that year.  Therefore competitors must compete
in a LRP event hosted by MoHud, NNJ, & NE to be eli-
gible for double points.  NARCC’offs put on by the NY
Region.

General consensus from MoHud board was that this
rules change would help

LRP Management is again in flux.
NEW BUSINESSNEW BUSINESSNEW BUSINESSNEW BUSINESSNEW BUSINESS

Annual Car show at SAM is on the Sunday following
the MoHud race.  Looking for 10-12 cars to show at this
event at the Museum – Tom Cambell.

Bill Green – WGI historian is coming to the SAM on
Sat April 7 at 2pm on history of WGI.  He will be putting
on a slide show and discussion about the Track.   About a
1 hour presentation with ½ hour QA with refreshments –
Tom Cambell

SAM is putting out articles about local auto enthusi-
asts – Russ Burckhard

Harry Adalian – Street survival course sponsored by
Tire Rack and hosted by local SCCA regions.  Basically
teaching accident avoidance to young drivers.  Classroom
session and road practice on a wet course,  practice use of
ABS, threshold breaking, running on a wet skidpad.  Tire
Rack will cover the cost of the event that we can’t.  We
would charge for entries, TR to cover remaining costs.
Harry would like to do 2 of these events this year.  Idea is
to host events at local school districts with local VFD’s
used to wet down the tracks.  Dave Alexander recommends
to talk to Bob Green who runs a similar program called
‘Survive the Drive’.  Basically this gives young drivers a
chance to feel what different situations feel like.

Mike Landau comes to the MoHud region as a mem-
ber of the Electric City GTO’s.  They will be hosting a big
National GTO event in July of 2008 in Saratoga.  They
would like to run a solo event at the event at Lebanon
Valley.  They would like MoHud’s assistance in hosting
the event as they have no experience putting on solo events
themselves.  Russ brought up that MoHud attempted to
have an event at Lebanon Valley – the track turned them
away at arrival.  The event would be on Thurs, July 17,
2008.  Mike will be attending the 2007 event in Columbus
Ohio to see how they run things.

Rich Alexander – Mar 24& 25 flag and fire school at
LRP reg open at 7am Day 1 will be all classroom, Day 2
will be on-track work, end of day Sunday you will get to
put out a car fire on the end of the straight.  Open to any-
one membership not required.

MOHUD REGION SCCA MARCH 7, 2007
Motion to accept minutes of last meeting as published

in KO.  Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESSOLD BUSINESSOLD BUSINESSOLD BUSINESSOLD BUSINESS
KO Report: Lisa estimates 15 or 16 members who
have opted out of snail mail for KO.

In order to save costs, 1 issue will be dropped in fu-
ture years.

Dave McClumpha recommends that board come up
with changeover resolution to only put out the KO elec-
tronically and bring back to the general meeting in a
couple of months.
Membership Report: 2 new members. Anniversary
report attached. 364 members
Web Report

Webboard is very active, with 88 registered users.
Solo Report – Russ Burckhard

Bruce K will be stepping down as solo chair, Russ
will be taking over.

Eric Smith will taking over timing and scoring from
Russ

Tentative schedule out.  Sites have yet to confirm
dates with Russ.

Russ & Bruce visited Hudson Valley CC to solicit
for a new site. Facility was impressed with Russ’s power
point.  Facility has been in contact with Bruce, they are
now arranging to use an alternate lot at HVCC.

Jamie Cahill is still in Iraq and doing well, he may
be back for a couple of weeks.  Russ sent out a care pack-
age to Jamie including a MoHud hat.

Solo program has arranged for a cheaper toilet sup-
plier at the events to save a little cash.  Will save about
$80 per event at 3 events and $20 at remaining 5

Trying to do annual tech for the solo program need
annual tech stickers.  Jack H recommends Squire – add
in previous KO

Russ visited JVG automotive as potential series spon-
sor.
Competition Report from Jack H

Tech party on Sat 4/7 at Bob Karls Garage 2791 Sixth
Ave in Troy.  At 1pm.

Smith, O’Connor, and Dart all raced at Sebring last
weekend.  Several MoHud members went to the Speed-
way expo at the Big E in Springfield to purchase various
racing supplies – helmets, gloves, etc. etc.
NARRC report from Gene Tricozzi

Meeting last Sunday in Fishkill, NY. NARRC has
agreed to make the NAARC-Offs a double points event
for those competitors who compete in races at LRP who

9
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MoHud heavily involved in Roundtable!

Left to right: Area 10 Director John Sheridan, Steward Dave Panas, MoHud
Director Harry Adalian, Lenore Panas, RE Gene Tricozzi, Steward Roly
Heacox, NEDiv Exec Steward Jack Hanifan, Past Chairman of the Board Tom
Campbell, NEDiv Deputy Asst.  for T & S Nancy Huber & NEDiv Deputy Exec
Steward for Area 1 Walt Huber. All these MoHud members work hard for the
region and SCCA.

Our leaders at work!

Off to Buffalo!
Gene and Harry

watch the road &
discuss the work
to be done at the

Roundtable.

Nancy Huber, Terry Roberts and John
Sheridan along with other attendees listen
intently at one of  many worker sessions.

Jack Hanifan updates the
group at a session.

Tom and Gene seem to have a female admirer.

The 2007
NEDiv Roundtable
was held in Buffalo
March 9-11, 2007
hosted by the Western
New York Region.

Harry Adalian is caught in the lens of
Dave Panas’ while Roly poses for one
more photo.
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Spring is almost here!
Racers are smiling and looking ahead

to the warm weather. Check out all the
latest TECH NEWS inside!!


